## **BARRINGTON FIRE & RESCUE**

774 Franklin Pierce Highway Barrington NH 03825 (603) 664-2241 "Our family helping yours"

Rick Walker Fire Chief

Eric Lenzi Asst. Fire Chief

## **MEMO**

To:

**Barrington Planning Board** 

From:

Chief Walker Ru/13/2020

Date:

January 13, 2020

Re:

Fire Protection water supply for new construction on Redemption Way

## Good Morning

I recently spoke with Elliott Wilkins of Turbo Cam and Bruce Scamman of Emanuel Engineering about fire protection water supply for the new construction proposed for undeveloped land on Redemption Way.

They were looking to use the existing fire protection cistern and sprinkler water supply cistern that currently supports B-2, for sprinkler water supply and fire protection for the new construction.

We support this request, if they provide stamped and signed documentation from a NH Licensed Fire Protection Engineer that:

- 1. By NH Fire Code it is legal to share the sprinkler water supply at B-2 with the new construction proposed.
- 2. By NH Fire Code there is enough water supply capacity in the current sprinkler cistern to satisfy the needs of the new construction project(s).
- 3. Water capable of being supplied to the scene, at the rate of 1000 GPM. shall be capable of being within 1000 drivable feet of said structure(s) in question.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Rick Walker, Fire Chief

CC: Fire & Rescue files

For Map 233, Lot 77 4 Map 234, Lots 1.2 + 1.4

also for

map 234 Lot 1.5